
Department Head Retires 

By John Sherwood 

As all of you know by 

now, I will be retiring 

at the end of June. It 

has, in many ways, 

been an incredible 

ride. Linda and I 

moved to Bozeman in 

November, 1988. I 

moved through the 

ranks running a 

moderately successful 

research program studying the mating 

genetics of smut fungi, primarily Ustilago 

hordei and taught and advised undergrad 

students in the Biotechnology program. The 

start of my slide into more administrative 

responsibilities occurred when I was elected 

Chair of the Faculty Council (now Senate).  I 

guess I caught the eye of then Dean 

Quissenberry, and her last act before leaving 

MSU was to ask me to be PSPP Head.  I 

agreed assuming it would be a short term 

thing.  Fourteen years later, and still Head, I 

have come to the end of my career at MSU.  

 

I will say that I could not have survived as 

Head as long as I did if I hadnôt had great 

Deans to work under (Jeff Jacobsen and now 

Charles Boyer) who gave me relatively free 

rein and at least tolerated my somewhat off 

beat sense of humor, which I have always 

been willing to share. I obviously also could 

never have remained in this position for this 

long, nor would I have wanted to, if this 

wasnôt a great department, with outstanding 

faculty and staff. To be honest, you all made 

my job pretty easy (at least most of the 

time).  It was simple for me to brag about 

your work, both in teaching (including 

Extension) and research. So as I hand the 

job off for the immediate future to Mike 

Giroux, I know you will continue to be 

successful simply because the people that 

make up this department will not stand for 

anything less.  I wish you all the best.   

 

Note:  A retirement barbecue/potluck for 

John will take place on Friday, June 30 at 

4:00 p.m. in 108 PBB/Mathre Courtyard.   

 

Lachowiec Joins Faculty 

Beginning November 1, 

2017, Dr. Jennifer 

Lachowiec will be taking 

the place of Dr. Jack Martin 

as the PSPP Professor of 

Quantitative Genetics/

statistical Genomics. 

Jennifer is currently a Post-

doctoral Fellow at the 

University of Michigan in 

Ann Arbor, Michigan.  

Along with her research responsibilities, it is 

expected that Jennifer will teach Biometry 

and Experimental Design and Analysis.  
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